
 

 
April 13, 2022 
 
 
 
Adam Odell, PE 
Stantec 
Via email, adam.odell@stantec.com 
 
 
Re: Sexton Pump Station Upgrade Phase 2 (PR#42-2022) 
 City of Beaverton (PWS ID#00081) 
 Conditional Approval 
 
  
  
Dear Mr. Odell: 
 
Thank you for your submittal to the Oregon Health Authority’s Drinking Water Services 
(DWS) of plan review information for the Sexton Pump Station Upgrades Phase 2 for City of 
Beaverton. On March 7, 2022, our office received a set of plans and specifications. A plan 
review fee of $3,300 was received on March 15, 2022.  
 
The project includes alteration of two existing pump stations at Sexton Mountain Meadows 
Park. The 550 Pump Station portion of the project will include a new building, new pumps, a 
PRV for reducing pressure from the 794 zone to the 550 zone, and hydro turbine equipment.  
The 794 Pump Station portion of the project will include upgrades to the roof of the structure, 
installation of chemical feed equipment (sodium hypochlorite) and new sampling equipment.  
 
The plans are approved with the following condition: 

 All items in contact with potable water must meet NSF Standard 61 or equivalent. 
Chemicals must meet NSF 60 or equivalent. 

 
Until we receive verification that the condition has been met and final approval has been 
issued, the facility is not approved for use. Upon completion of the project, the engineer 
must verify in writing that construction was completed according to the submitted plans. If 
substantial changes are made, a set of as-built drawings must be submitted. Documentation 
demonstrating how the above conditions were met should reference Plan Review #42-2022 
and can be emailed to me at Carrie.L.Gentry@dhsoha.state.or.us. 
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If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (971) 201-9794. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Carrie Gentry, PE 
Regional Engineer 
Drinking Water Services 
 
ec:  Nicole Alfafara, OHA/DWS 
 Sheila Sahu, City of Beaverton 
  
 
 


